Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2008
Officers:  
President – Dr. William W. Holt
Vice President – Gary O. Green
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – James Brumit
Chaplain – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS 
Registrar – Dr. Ronald W. Davis
Historian – Richard Eisenman
Genealogist – Gary O. Green
Trustee (Property) – Robert Avent
Board Member at large –
Board Member at Large –
Significant Accomplishments:
· 1 Jan - Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Chapter Treasurer reported approximately $1,500 in checking plus a CD.

· A motion was made to present a Flag Certificate to Hanover Iron Works.

· 2 Feb – Dinner meeting at UNCW Madeline Suite

· A total of 61 compatriots, DAR members and guests were present

· State President, Sam Powell and his wife plus Eastern Area Vice President Dick Bishop and his wife attended.

· Heroism medals given to John and Debbie Carter

· Bronze Good Citizenship Medals to:  Karen Dunston, Ann Hutterman, Carroll Jones and Wilbur Jones

· Dr. Dale McCall, professor at UNCW presented the program and was later presented with a Certificate of Appreciation from the chapter president.

· 23 Feb – Moore’s Creek remembrance

· 22 Mar – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Bill Cline was presented with a Certificate of Membership and his SAR Rosette

· Bill Cline presented a report on the Children of the American Revolution (CAR); his daughter Emily is active in the organization.  

· Gary O. Green made a slide show presentation on his patriot ancestor, Private Luman Bronson.

· The members voted to make a $100 donation to the local public radio station WHQR.

· April –  State Convention 
· Received streamer for membership growth 

· State Silver Good Citizenship Medal awarded to William Holt
· 24 May – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· This year marks the 40th anniversary of the chapter which was chartered in 1968.
· Purchase two footstones to mark patriot graves; Russell Holt reported that the chapter is ready to mark graves as soon as one is requested.

· The chapter has been asked to hold a grave marking by Carroll Pearsall for his patriot ancestor, Pvt James Pearsall, who is buried in Kenansville

· Compatriot John Thornhill reported on his patriot ancestor, Capt William Jennings.

· 28 Jun – Picnic at Hugh McRae Park

· Celebrated the chapter’s 40th birthday at a picnic at Hugh McRae park, shelter 5

· A Flag program was presented by the local chapter of the National Sojourners.

· 24 Aug – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Chapter Webmaster reported that a list of members of the Wilmington area militia has been placed on the web site.  

· Compatriot Scott Aiken reported on one of his 26 identified patriot ancestors, James Garrison

· Dick Jones, Flag Committee chair reported that a certificate was presented to Brightmore Commons.
· President Holt requested that the chapter support the Brunswick County Historical Society in marking of a Revolutionary War Trail in the southeastern NC area.  Coordinated with Stamp Defiance chapter DAR and used “Touring North Carolina’s Revolutionary War Sites” by Daniel Barefoot (1998) as a starting point.  Models for similar projects exist in South Carolina and Virginia.  A motion to approve the proposal was made and passed by the members present.
· 21 Sep – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· It was moved that the Memorial Funds for compatriots be combined with the Davie’s Memorial Grave Marking funds to garner more money as we wait to start marking graves.  The chapter treasurer reported the Davies Memorial CD was at $1,300.

· It was approved to present the MOWW with a $50 check to support the Massing of the Colors on 11 Nov.

· Initiated a program to identify a member’s patriot ancestor as a program for each meeting.  William Holt introduced the chapter to his patriot ancestor, Ruben Holt a rifleman and cook during the war.
· President Holt advised the chapter that a total of 18 medals had been awarded to community members for length of exemplary service to your chapter and NCSSAR.

· The chapter had an article published in the National SAR magazine.  

· 8 Nov – Dinner Meeting at the Madeline Suite at UNCW

· Bob Avent and John Thornhill each were awarded Bronze Good Citizenship medals (OLC) for their support of the chapter.  Ron Davis was awarded a Bronze Good Citizenship Medal for his work as chapter registrar and Jim Brumit was awarded a Bronze Good Citizenship Medal for his work as the chapter treasurer.

· Ben Clark and Alex Fonvielle were awarded Heroism medals for their life saving efforts during a rip current at Carolina Beach.

· Marilyn Williams, Regent of the Stamp Defiance Chapter, DAR gave a program on the Stamp Act of 1765.  Her chapter has a copy of the Articles of Defiance as it was printed in the London Chronicle in 1765.

· 9 Nov - Participated in marking a patriot grave of Pvt James Pearsall in Rutledge Cemetery, Kenansville, NC

· 13 Dec – Business meeting at Lake Shore Commons

· Chapter Treasurer reported $3,500 on hand in various accounts, dues, GW fund, CHAA and other funds totaling $1,600.  We also have a Scholarship fund that has $705.

· The chapter is working on a grave marking collaboration with the DAR for Cornelius Harnett, a Revolutionary War Safety Committee chairman.

· The chapter had 16 JROTC medals to present.

· Compatriot Eisenman recommended the chapter donate $100 to the Moore’s Creek Battleground Association; it was approved by voice vote.

· Richard Eisenman and Lee Porter requested that they be allowed to resign their positions on the chapter board.

· Compatriot Bill Blackburn asked for members interested in forming a color guard; he recommended that they all have the same uniform.
New Members -2008
William G. Cox
William O. Cline
Tommy Thompson

There were 45 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:

Rev. Walser Haddon Allen (19 Jan 1925-28 Aug 2008)
Albert Carl Wirth (17 Jul 1923-13 May 2008)
Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Historian
William W. Holt – Communications Committee Chairman
